

SONS IN RETIREMENT

A NON-PROFIT BENEFIT ORGANIZATION FOR RETIRED MEN DEVOTED TO THE PROMOTION OF INDEPENDENCE AND DIGNITY OF RETIREMENT

What's cookin' this month at 95?

Gold Country Branch 95

Bulletin 239 July 2007

Gold Country Branch 95 2007 Elected Officers

Big SIR

Sandy Samboy 916.933.8903 Little SIR

Larry Keenan 916.933.9475 Secretary

George Engel 916.941.8538 Asst. Secretary

Paul Matloff 916.939.4366 Treasurer

Bill Stegman 916.351.0899 Asst. Treasurer

Ron Musket 916.941.8286

Directors

Bill Yeager 916.941.6632
Brian Upton 916.939.6601
Gerald Nester 916.772.0501
Jim January 916.933.3173
Nyle Baker 916.939.1656
George Van Blyenburgh 530.677.1916

Region II Director Ron McCall 530.622.5424

Area 19 Governor Bill Harris 530.644.8473

Area 19 Golf Chair Larry Root 530.333.4844

Honorary Life Member Al Kaiser

Chairmen

Citati inter					
AttendanceChuc	k LePere				
Attendance Asst No	eal Lucey				
Badges/RaffleBob Sch	eidegger				
Bowling	Open				
BulletinJim	Peterson				
Chaplain E	Bill Clark				
WebmasterKurt	Borowski				
GolfGeorge Van Bly					
Asst. Golf Bria					
Historian					
Membership					
PhotographyWarre					
Property	Open				
Publicity Bi	ll Yeager				
E-Mail Ke					
SunshineTo					
SuppliesBob					
Travel	Open				

Luncheon Meeting Second Monday of Each Month

Folsom Elk's Lodge 806 Reading, Folsom

11:00 a.m. Happy Hour 12:00 noon Luncheon

BIG SIR Sandy Samboy 916.933.8903

Bob Scheidegger has replaced Rod Campbell as Badges/Raffle Chairman. We still need a Travel Chairman.

Certain committees appear to have become inactive; if you wish to reactivate any of these, or start something new, please let me know.

Taking an active role in the SIRs organization is rewarding and a good way to make new friends.

Thursday, August 9, 2007, will be All SIR Day with the San Francisco Giants. Starting time will be 12:15 PM and the visitors will be the Washington Nationals. If you are interested in attending, please let me know.

Have a pleasant and enjoyable summer.

LITTLE SIR

Larry Keenan 916.933.9475

Our speaker today comes to us from the Sacramento Aviation Museum. Since we have a broad range of military veterans as members, this topic should be of interest to many. Please give a warm SIR welcome to Roxanne Yonn.

Ladies Day Picnic a Huge Success

The weather was great, the food was great, and the setting was spectacular. What more could you ask for than happy attendees, and we had 117 of those, too.

Yes, this year's Ladies Day Picnic was a huge success and a few came away with some nice prizes, compliments of the improved raffle. Several wives said that it was "the best picnic yet."

We even had some guests who are now thinking of joining us. It does not get much better than that!

Many thanks to all who gave of their time and expertise, including Juanita Nester, who coordinated the dessert table, Sharon Scheidegger, who made up all the name tags, Jane Samboy, who checked everyone in, and Michele Keenan, who obtained and prepared the flower pot centerpieces and coverings for each table. All of that took a lot of time and dedication to make Ladies Day the success that it was.

Branch 95 appreciates all of their support and commitment to make us the best SIR branch in Northern California.

BIRTHDAYS LAST MONTH:
Edward Bernhoft, Kurt Borowski,
Phil Erickson, Bill Johnston,
Chuck Le Pere, Hal Nelson,
George Peratt, Bud Preston,
Wally Routsong, John Schade,
Dave Steimle, Billy Sturdivant

BIRTHDAYS THIS MONTH: Paul Blais, John Brenner, Rod Campbell, Jim Henninger, El Lampp

NEW MEMBERS Lou Rain 916. 933.6848

Edmond Gupton lives in El Dorado Hills and likes golf, hunting, and fishing.

Melvin Hallett lives in Camino and is an avid golfer, hunter, and fisherman. He owned a machine shop, Hallett Eng., and retired in 1979.

SUNSHINE CORNER Tom Grube 916.939.0439 tomgrube@comcast.net

Billy Sturdivant went through some medical procedures with flying colors and received glowing reports from the doctors. For Billy this was only a speed bump in the road of life and while he missed a Memorial Day party he was up and running at the SIRs Picnic. Glad to have him back happy and healthy.

Please let me know of any members who encounter illness or injury. Thank you.

SAND TRAPS

Brian Upton 916.939.6601

MAY RESULTS

Course	First	Second	Third	CT Pin
MATHER (Bill Clark)	Bob Hendricks		Bill Yeager	Tom Gamble
WILDHAWK (Jack Harris)	Jerry Nester	Jim January	Bill Clark	Jim January
WOODCREEK (Brian Upton)	Mel Hallett	George Van Blyenburgh	Ed Gupton	Mel Hallett

JUNE RESULTS

Course TIMBER CREEK	First Bob Hendrickson	Second Ed Bowman	Third Bill Stegman	CT Pin Bob Hendrickson
(Brian Upton) WILDHAWK (Jack Harris)	Bill Clark	Jack Harris	Jim Villa	Brian Upton

June Scramble Results at Empire Ranch (Bill Stegman)

The SIRs 95 Scramble: First place team was Lou Rain, Bill Stegman, Steve Thomson, and Bill Yeager. The second place team was Ed Bowman, Brian Upton, Paul Tomlinson, and Jim January. The closest to the pin was Bill Stegman.

The SIRs District Qualifying: First place team was Ed Bowman, Brian Upton, Paul Tomlinson, and Jim January. The second place team was Lou Rain, Bill Stegman, Steve Thomson, and Bill Yeager.

SIRS Golf Rules: Marking Your Ball – Rule 20-1 of "The Rules of Golf" states when a ball is to be marked, the position of a ball to be lifted should be marked by placing a ball-marker, small coin, or other similar object immediately behind the ball. (Not beside it, or in front of it.) The position of the ball must be marked before it is lifted. If the ball is lifted first, a one stroke penalty will occur. Golfers, please observe this rule.

The Laws of Golf: No matter how bad your last shot was, the worst is yet to come. This law does not expire on the 18th hole, since it has the supernatural tendency to extend over the course of a tournament, a summer, and eventually, a lifetime. Source: Ahal Jokes, http://www.AhaJokes.com/

CHAPLAIN'S CORNER Bill Clark 916.933.8947

Some Gave All
I knew a man
Called me a loner
Few folk even knew his name.

But a hero yes he was.

He left a boy, came back a man Still the man don't understand About the reasons we are free. I can't forget the look in his eyes

Or the tears he cried

As he said these words to me.

All gave some, some gave all Some stood true for the red, white and blue, But some had to fall. If you ever think of me Think about your liberty and recall Some gave all.

Attendance Rules

Rule 60 — Members are obligated to attend all regular luncheon meetings unless prevented by illness or absence from the branch locale. Rule 100 — A member may be notified in writing by his branch of the pending termination of his membership (Rule 107) if he is responsible for any of the following:

a) Miss three consecutive regular meetings without being excused by contacting the designated Attendance person prior to the meeting date.

b) Non-attendance at six (6) regular luncheon meetings within the previous twelve (12) consecutive month. Note: Excused meetings may not be included.

Attendance at Ladies Day functions may be excluded at the discretion of the Executive Committee.

Any item to appear in the August 2007 Bulletin must be in the hands of Jim Peterson by Sunday, August 5. Email to jlp_edh@yahoo.com. 916.934.0990

Jim Peterson, Editor 2130 Outrigger Drive El Dorado Hills, CA 95762

First Class



WHAT'S COOKIN' AT 95?